Teleconference with Norway on Communications Plan

12th August 2009
Attendance: Hans, Andreas and Gry participated in the call. 

Introductory comments:

1. Thanked Norway for their interest in our communication activities and their willingness to provide some feedback.

2. The communication plan is part of UN-REDD’s communication strategy. Highlighted the following: 

· The plan covers the period between July and Copenhagen.

· It is not a plan on our technical work 

· We want to use this communication plan to demonstrate progress on various fronts such as MRV and Quick starts.

A brief explanation of the plan was presented. 

Comments from Norway: 

1. Not identified any events that are not on the list.

2. The main message is “REDD is doable” 

3. We have to show UN-REDD’s uniqueness in terms of stakeholder participation in Policy Board and at the country level. 
4. The plan is ambitious – if we want to change priorities, we should let them be informed

5. Whenever we have lessons we should be sure to communicate these quickly 

· Tanzania: They will be demonstrating progress and will take road show to the COP. We need to update our workspace with respect to the resident coordinator in Tanzania 

· They noted that the web site has been enhanced.

6. WFC meeting. UN-REDD invited Hans to speak at the side event we are organizing. It was agreed that:  

· It was not critical for Hans to attend. Per or Andreas could represent Norway or someone from the embassy.  
· The WFC will highlight the linkage between REDD and SFM. 
· Tiina to send information on SFM
7. Forest Day 3: Norway has been requested to co-host 2 sessions on Forest Day 3. They have agreed but would like UN-REDD to present at the events. 

The two events are: 

· MRV

· Finance

8. Policy Board Meeting:
· To show the importance of UN-REDD, we have to avoid what happened in Montreux.

· Provide good examples of progress with readiness 

9. September 23rd Event

· Norway stressed the importance of selling this to the media

· Norway agreed to request their Prime Minister to be available for an interview but one of the UN Agencies should write a formal letter requesting the interview.

10. Newsletter:
· Norway expressed their appreciation for this product. However, there pointed out that there were other newsletters related to REDD e.g. by UN agencies such as the CBD newsletter. They  encouraged us to make certain that there were links between these products 
11. Multi-media Campaign:
· Even though it was agreed that getting media attention was key, it is not going to be easy. We should also direct media attention at the country level  

Summary:

1. This was a very positive meeting. Norway was genuinely impressed by our communication plan and the fact that we have started implementing some of the activities 

2. They are concerned about our capacity to deliver hence their comment that it is ambitious.  

